

NEWSLETTER

Meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of the month, **7:00 p.m.**

PO Box 162

715-568-2203

www.bloomerrodandgun.org

NOVEMBER 2017

NO.11

The November meeting of the Bloomer Rod and Gun Club will be held on Tuesday, November, 14, at the Clubhouse at 7 p.m. Heading up the lunch for the November meeting will be Brian Hutton and Cory Zwiefelhofer.

COOKS LIST

Just so there will be no confusion, here is the upcoming story as to who is doing the lunches. BE ADVISED, if you have not contacted Mike Gullickson about any changes in the list, and you are on the list posted at the December meeting, you are responsible for that month's lunch AND YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE to find a replacement if you cannot do it.

The cooks list for 2018 will BE POSTED at the December meeting. The same groups from last year are listed for the same months. If your group is NOT planning to cook this coming year, please contact Mike Gullickson as soon as possible. ALSO, if you know of anyone that would like to take over as cooks, please talk to them first and then let Mike know.

Home Phone: 715.962.4221, Cell Phone: 705.556.8896.

ELECTIONS

The top item for the November meeting is the annual Board elections. Nominations can be made up to the time of the election.

FOOTBALL

As I understand it, the drawing for the Packers' ticket raffle will be held on December 5. If you want to get in

on this raffle, now is the time. There will be tickets available at the meeting.

EVENTS

These things seem to creep on you, and then they are here. The annual Winter Party is on the calendar for January 20. Preps are under way and tickets are available now. Do not wait! Get your tickets now. Getting them early does two things for us:

- 1. You will be sure to get the number of tickets you want.
- It helps the planning committee get an idea of how many to plan for. As always, there will be a need for help. Keep in mind that the more help, the easier it is for everyone. If you can put in an hour or two, contact Don Lang or Jocelyn Zenner. Help is needed for setup and cleanup as well as to man the tables for raffles. Step right up! Right after this eventthe following week—is the annual Ice Fishing Contest. I am pretty sure everyone knows the drill for this event and the help that is required to make it happen. There is some question as to the status of our trailer and the needs for repairs or replacement. This should be discussed at this meeting.

PISTOL

This is the last newsletter before bullseye pistol practice starts. There will be practice on each Saturday morning when there are no other major events going on. At this time it looks like January 20 is the only event scheduled for a Saturday. Practice will start at 9 a.m. and will be over by 11 a.m. The matches at Bloomer are January 14,

February 11, and March 11. All Bloomer matches start at 1 p.m. The dates have not been set for the Rice Lake matches. As soon as they are available, a complete schedule will be posted on the bulletin board at the Clubhouse and in the next newsletter. For those who like to plan way ahead, the 2nd Annual Air Pistol match is on the calendar for March 31. The format for this match will be about the same as last year. More about this event later.

ARCHERY

The 2018 Archery League will be starting right away the first week of January. There will be an organizational meeting before the December regular meeting. This will be at 6:30 p.m. Dec. 12. This is an important meeting. If you plan to shoot league, plan to The dates for the attend. 2018 3-D Shoots are March 17-18 and August 11-12. **4-H** will get their archery program started January 6-7. If you need more information, check with Steve Siverling

POLITICS

I just came across some comments in a magazine article. The title is "Anti-Gun Laws—National Suicide". The tendency to "let George do it" is a human trend. That line of thinking just doesn't "git'er done". You want your representatives to vote NO on these crack pot anti-gun laws. Write and tell them. Waiting for George to do it just doesn't cut it. Laws and locks are only for the honest and law-abiding citizens. They do not hinder criminals in any way. This comment is from October 1960!